WINTERBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

2 September 2019
P Kembery (in the Chair)

T C Bowles
(A)
P Kembery
(P)
J Brain
(P)                                                  T Jones                      (P)

R Climmer
(P)
D Marriott                   (P) 
     A Collins
(P)
H Whatley
(P)
    
J Amos
(A)
C Watkins                  (P)
P Hemmings
(A)                                                  S Jenkins
(P)
 

M Goodman                (A)
                                                  M Newport                 (P) 

P Dyer
(A)                                                  N Labuschagne        
(P)
 
	Evacuation Procedure – leave via the fire door and assemble in the play area – Noted.
Also in attendance 2 members of the public to speak regarding issues with Damson’s Bridge.  

	55.09/19 Apologies 
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Amos, Goodman, Hemmings, Bowles and Dyer.
56.09/19 Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 
Cllr Jones, South Gloucestershire Council  Planning Committee 
57.09/19 To approve the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 5 August Approved. 
58.09/19 To note the Minutes of the Planning Committee meetings of the 5 and 19 August - Noted.
59.09/19 To note the Minutes of the F&GP Meeting of 19 August – Noted
60.09/19 - Safety issues regarding Damson’s Bridge
Liz Wadey, a resident of Winterbourne Down attended the meeting to voice her concerns regarding the safety of both pedestrians and cars using the bridge. She has spoken to many other local residents who are also very worried about this and has collected a petition of over 100 people who would like to see improvements made. There is very bad vision on the bridge, and it is not wide enough for 2 cars and a pedestrian. Since the closure of Bury Hill to traffic, there has been an increase in the number of pedestrians. This is part of the Frome Valley walkway. Local residents would like their children to be able to walk to school but it is far too dangerous. One local resident repeatedly picks up broken mirrors and other pieces which have been hit off of cars.  All councillors agreed they fully empathise with these problems and the Parish Council has contacted South Gloucestershire Council on several occasions to raise this issue. Liz advised ideally residents would like there to be traffic lights to control traffic on the bridge, or a separate footbridge. However, South Gloucestershire Council has already advised the cost of a footbridge would be far too high. 

The Chairman thanked Liz and the local residents for the efforts they have made in collecting so much data. Cllr. Jones will take this forward to South Gloucestershire Council and the Clerk will also contact them again.

61.09/19 Clerk’s Report to include the monthly accounts
All items on the Clerk’s report were noted and the accounts approved. 
Matters Arising
The silt sample has been taken from the pond and it will take around 10 to 14 days to get the results.

All the external risk assessments have been carried out and actions required noted. 

There was some concern raised regarding the trees in Monks Pool, Bradley Brook and Willow Rank. There are some which need attention and it was agreed a tree survey should be carried out at the remaining areas which have not yet been done. The Clerk will check with our insurance company if there is a stipulation regarding how often tree surveys should be carried out. The Parish Council currently does them every 5 years.
South Gloucestershire Council has confirmed it will not reopen the consultation on the routes to the new Frenchay School. The consultation set out to consult on new pedestrian routes and therefore was not to consult on routes already provisioned within the residential development. Cllr. Watkins felt this did not address the concern that anyone answering the survey was asked to select one preferred route. However, Cllr Kembery advised there was an opportunity to state more than 1 option.  
James Griffiths has advised he will endeavour to find out where and how the allocated 106 money for “outdoor sports facilities” is to be spent and let the Parish Council know accordingly. 
The Chairman thanked Cllr. Watkins who has extensively looked at the 106 agreement and is investigating fully to ensure that all monies promised are spent correctly as it would appear this has not currently been done.

Regarding the plans and selling of the Observation Ward, Tanya Smith at South Gloucestershire Council has been investigating. Cllr. Whatley spoke to her today and she advised that South Gloucestershire Council are holding an internal review regarding the Redrow marketing process for the Observation Ward on 10 September and that it is still South Gloucestershire Council policy for there to be a nursery provision. It was suggested Frenchay members may wish to see if they is any other site that could be used for this.

Currently, it will mean that there will be houses directly facing the new primary school.  
It was suggested if the marketing was not done correctly, would it be possible for the transaction to be reversed. However, as this may not be likely, it may be advisable to have alternative plans. The Clerk will contact Tanya Smith after 10 September for a response as to the outcome of the meeting.   

South Gloucestershire Council has now confirmed one of the disabled bays in the Flaxpits Lane car park is being replaced by an additional 2 short stay places as requested by the Parish Council.   

South Gloucestershire Council has confirmed it is in order for sports or play equipment to be sited on the Village Green at Frenchay and planning permission is not necessary. This follows the discussion in the F&GP meeting regarding possible concrete play equipment for Frenchay and The Recreation Ground. However, it does appear that in the 106 agreement it states Redrow are to provide a concrete table tennis table so this would need to be established before the Parish Council purchase one. Clerk will obtain quotes for the equipment. 

Colour samples have been received for the new flooring in the Greenfield Club and the Clerk and Cllr. Marriott have agreed on the blue which is the Club’s preference. Clerk will arrange fitting.
Regarding the 2 Lime Trees on Westbourne Terrace which the residents want to remove, South Gloucestershire Council has advised it is not in a position to send a tree officer to inspect them, but will do if a planning application is submitted. They think it unlikely the application will be successful if the trees are healthy. Clerk will submit a planning application detailing our reasons for wanting the trees to be felled. 
The Consultation regarding the Experimental Traffic Order at Hambrook to improve air quality is now open and comments can be made until 11 February 2020 and members were encouraged to respond.   

62.09/19 –CCTV at the Recreation Ground
The F&GP Committee recommended that CCTV should be installed to deter the vandalism at the Recreation Ground. It has been confirmed the price of £3094.00 is not subject to VAT. To have 2 additional cameras to pick up the skateboard area and the main gate would be an additional £599 and this was agreed. Cllr. Brain is to contact the Sports Association to see if they would want to have remote access as this will involve purchasing a router and a plan for a monthly sim, the cost of which would need to be covered by WSA.   
63.09/19 – To approve the Code of Conduct
There was a discussion regarding the item regarding gifts and hospitality. Cllr. Watkins felt that no gifts or hospitality should be allowed at all. After debate it was decided to change this amount to £25, and anything received no matter what the amount should be noted. The Chairman reminded all Councillors that they should be careful not to put themselves in a position where they could be seen to be accepting any gifts or acts of hospitality.    
Cllr. Kembery requested the description of Objectivity be amended as the wording regarding making public appointments, awarding contracts etc appeared to refer more to  Parish Council actions as a whole rather than that of an individual. 

Clerk will make the amendments and forward to all members.

64.09/19 – To approve the Risk Assessment
After a discussion regarding the levels of risk this was approved. 
65.09/19 – Items from the Public
Nothing further to the earlier presentation regarding Down Road.
66.09/19 – Items from Members
The repair to the wall at Frenchay Village Hall has still not been completed despite many reminders and phone calls from the Clerk. Cllr. Brain agreed to try to speak to the contractor.

Cllr. Collins asked if there was a South Gloucestershire Council directory of South Gloucestershire Council Officers. Cllr Labuschagne advised he can provide a list of useful numbers. The Clerk and other councillors also have details of contacts they have previously used. The Chairman reminded members it is very easy to use the online reporting on the South Gloucestershire Council website.
Cllr. Whatley advised that there is a clause, no.33, in the 106 and planning consent document for the land at Frenchay, which appears not to have been carried out correctly. It advises that “prior to the commencement of any demolition works, the landowner/developer is to establish a resident’s liaison group which shall include representatives of South Gloucestershire Council, Winterbourne Parish Council, Frenchay Primary School and the Frenchay Preservation Society.”

There is doubt as to whether Redrow are in breach of the conditions by not holding meetings correctly as laid out in this document. Had the meetings been held it may have resulted in the Observation ward being dealt with differently.

Although some more informal meetings have been held, it would appear a formal meeting has not been held for a number of years.

Clerk will contact South Gloucestershire Council to advise them of this situation and ask them to investigate.

Cllr. Jones is having a meeting with senior officers at South Gloucestershire Council shortly where he will raise the issue of parking a St Elizabeth’s Hall and the problems at Damson’s Bridge.

Following a query regarding Sunnyside Lane in Hambrook which is very overgrown, he confirmed this is not maintained by South Gloucestershire Council.
Meeting concluded 8.35pm.
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